


| note the design of the proposed extension includes a step back from the boundary line; this is presumably
in order to address the incorrect positioning of the existing fence, and in order to ensure guttering for the
new room will not extend to trespass over my own property (as it clearly does at present). If you are
minded to approve this Application, perhaps these two matters could also be conditioned.

Accepting there is bound to be a certain amount of inconvenience to neighbours whilst building works are
underway, | trust all concerned will make every effort to keep this to a minimum, perhaps in part by way of
limiting working hours and restricting contractor access to weekdays only. To ensure no encroachment
upon, or contractor access via my property, | would also ask that secure hoardings be erected between our
two properties during the construction phase, and until the re-positioned boundary fence is in place. | am
particularly keen to ensure root-damage to the mature shrubs immediately adjacent to the proposed new
wall is minimised, and that the peaceful enjoyment of my own garden is not significantly impaired.

Secondly, while accepting that the following are not necessarily planning considerations, I'm hoping this
may be an opportunity to resolve several other matters that have been ongoing for some time:

1) Vehicular access. A proper footway crossover to my neighbour’s property would address problems
with parking in front of their house, and would also make the habitual use of other footway
crossovers to access the paved area in front of my neighbour’s house unnecessary.

2) Drain problems. The drains that serve both properties run underneath my house and often get
blocked; | have to pay to have them unblocked at least once a year, often more frequently. The
persistent problems with drains may be due to poor design, defects in the pipes, or possibly just
the types of waste matter poured down sinks and/or flushed down the toilets. Whatever the
cause, blockages invariably back-fill into my property; these are always unpleasant to experience
and invariably expensive to remove. The building works as proposed would seem to offer a good
opportunity to investigate and repair the drains as necessary.

3) Trespass. The extractor fan that vents from my neighbour’s kitchen directly onto my back door
frequently leads to a range of cooking odours wafting in and around my house. | would very much
appreciate it if a permanent alternative solution to this could be found.

Not wanting any of the above to give the impression | am opposed to (any of) my neighbours wishing to
make reasonable enhancements to their properties, | am simply expressing my concerns about specific
aspects of what is now being proposed.

| trust that my reasonable requests and suggestions will be incorporated into any development scheme
that may eventually gain the Authority’s approval.

With thanks in anticipation.




